STRS Advance

The STRS advance still has to be processed to allow STRS to balance FYTD information.  STRS requires districts report contributions in the fiscal year they are earned, not the fiscal year they are paid.  Because of this requirement, the USPS system needs to still flag the jobs that are being paid contract amounts that were earned in the previous fiscal year; know on our system as ‘the advance’.  Districts are no longer required to make payments to STRS for the contributions on the previous years earnings, but they must report them correctly due to the manner in which STRS balances these figures

STRS balances the annual reporting information to the per pay reporting for the fiscal year, also using the previous year’s reported advanced amounts.  STRS does this balancing in the following manner:

      Per pay amounts reported to STRS in the current fiscal year

-    Accrued contributions reported in the previous fiscal year on the annual reporting tape 

+   Accrued contributions reported in the current fiscal year on the annual reporting tape  

+/- Net effect of any prior fiscal year adjustments

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

      Total contributions for employees in current fiscal year’s annual report 

